- 187. Editorial on Bushyhead. The Vinita World, July 25, 1891.
- **188.** Editorial on Bushyhead. *The Purcell Register*, May 19, 1893.
- **189.** Article on Bushyhead. *The Indian Citizen*, November 23, 1893.
- 190. Editorial on Bushyhead. Muskogee Phoenix (supplement), December 29, 1894.
- **191.** Editorial on Bushyhead. *The Cherokee Champion*, June 5, 1895.
- 192. Editorial on Bushyhead's allotment stance. The Claremore Progress, May 8, 1897.
- 193. Editorial on Bushyhead and S. H. Mayes. Muskogee Morning Times, May 8, 1897.
- **194.** News item on Tahlequah Board of Trade. *The Daily Capital* (McAlester, Indian Territory), August 28, 1897.
- **195.** Article concerning Bushyhead's illness. *The Daily Capital* (McAlester, Indian Territory), August 28, 1897.

Biographies and Obituaries

- 196. Autobiography written in the 1880's.
- 197. Biography. H. F. and E. S. O'Beirne. The Indian Territory. St. Louis, 1892. Vol. 2, pp. 117 120.
- 198. Obituary. The Claremore Progress, February 5, 1898.
- 199. Article on death of Bushyhead. The Indian Chieftain, February 10, 1898.
- **200.** Article on death of Bushyhead. *The South McAlester Capital*, February 10, 1898.
- **201.** Obituary, *Cherokee Advocate*, February 12, 1898.
- 202. Article on death of Bushyhead. The Fort Gibson Post, February 17, 1898.
- 203. Article on Bushyhead by W. P. Boudinot. *The Tahlequah Arrow*, February 19, 1898.
- **204.** Concerning Bushyhead after death. *The Claremore Progress*, March 5, 1898.
- **205.** News clipping; obituary and biographical sketch. David L. Payne Manuscripts. Oklahoma Historical Society. No date.
- 206. Biography. John D. Benedict. Muskogee and Northeastern Oklahoma. Chicago, 1922. pp. 202 203.